
 
 
 
 
 
 

Memorandum 
 

Date:  September 16, 2009 
 
To:  Policy Board Members and Alternates 
 
From:  Robert D. Miller, Director 
 
Subject: Governing NRP Funds After 2009 
 
At the Policy Board meeting on June 22, I proposed that discussions begin about the future of 
NRP after the revenue stream from the Common Project and the maturing Brookfield loan 
ends in 2009.  The big issues relate to the relationship between the 2008 Special Law that allows 
Minneapolis to establish a Consolidated Redevelopment Tax Increment Financing District and 
NRP and the responsibility for management of the funds NRP received, and contracted out, in 
Phases I and II.   
 
At that meeting the Board adopted a resolution directing that I request a legal opinion from 
NRP’s external counsel on the impact of the creation of the Minneapolis Neighborhood and 
Community Relations Department on the NRP program that addresses, at a minimum, the: 
 

• Impact of the 2008 Special Law on the funding sources for, and status of, NRP 
after 2009; and 

• Who has responsibility for, and what is the status of, NRP funds from Phase I and 
Phase II after 2009. 

 
As a result of this action, I provided the following questions to NRP’s external counsel and 
requested that a formal opinion be issued for the Board: 
 
 1.  What is the status of the NRP after 2009? 
  

2.  What authority does the City of Minneapolis and specifically the new Neighborhood 
and Community Relations Department (NCRD) and Neighborhood and Community 
Engagement Commission (NCEC) have under the 2008 Special Law over NRP funds 
received between 1990 and 2009 or appropriated to implement a Phase I or Phase II 
NRP Neighborhood Action Plan? 

  
3.  What is the impact of the 2008 Special Law on tax increment financing districts in the 

"Common Project" and the other funding sources committed under the City's NRP 
ordinance to provide funding for the NRP through 2009? 

  



4.  What impact does the 2008 Special Law have on NRP funds and the program income 
retained by neighborhoods after 2009? 

  
5. Who has responsibility for managing the NRP funds after 2009? 

 
Counsel has reviewed these questions and consulted with other legal authorities in order to 
provide an opinion on these questions to the Board.  The opinion is attached.   
 
Mr. Michael Norton will be at the Board meeting on Monday to review his findings with the 
Board and respond to any questions that members have. 
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